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CLOSING THE DOOR ON 2020
The month of December in reality was much different than we had initially planned; in that way, it resembled all 
of 2020. While we wanted to be in Texas and the US to see family, friends, and supporters, the Covid-19 situation 
in Singapore simply did not and does not allow that. Beyond just not being able to travel far, we were not even 
able to get across the border to help with the camp in Malaysia like last year as even the local borders are closed. 
In all of these changes and cancellations, we have found plenty of work in December locally. As the month and 
year comes to a conclusion, we want to extend a final 2020 thank you to all of you who have supported, 
enencouraged, sent care packages, mailed Christmas cards, and more. We thank you and we thank God for you all!

FOUR SEAS BIBLE COLLEGE
Since the borders are closed, none of the students could leave during this time to visit their home or to work on 
internships. Instead, they attended classes in personal development each day Monday - Thursday with 
occasional Saturday classes. During the morning they had different instructors each day with different topics to 
help them become better Christians, Bible students, ministers, missionaries, and people. I taught classes over 
Greek, mission reports, and writing research papers. Lisa taught the Ladies class over modesty and personal 
conduct becoming Christian women. We had local instructors from Singapore, Malaysia, Australia, and 
Philippines.Philippines. We also had few instructors who taught the courses from the USA. We are so grateful for the 
technology that made this available and the willingness of brethren to teach these classes over personal 
development. Each afternoon the students had an English class followed by World Video Bible School videos 
and corresponding assignments. I coordinated the afternoon sessions.

On Fridays the students were able to get off campus for various outings. They were supported by local brethren 
for these outings which was quite a blessing. On almost each outing, our family had the opportunity to 
accompany them and provide any assistance needed. Unfortunately, we could not mingle between groups as the 
maximum group size was 5 people (that has now been changed to 8 people). 

IIn less than a week we will begin the new school year. I will be teaching Old Testament Survey, Job-Song of 
Solomon, and English Grammar I during the 1st half of the 1st term.  We will have 11 second year students, 2 first 
year students (both local Singaporeans because of border/Covid issues), and 1 wrap around student. If the Covid 
restrictions loosen and travel becomes easier, we look forward to students from India, Philippines, and Laos who 
have already been admitted for this school year. We solicit your prayers that these individuals who long to study 
and teach God’s word will be able to come to Singapore and study at Four Seas.




